Dear editor Gabriele Messori,

Thank you for the positive response and all the support we have received during the editorial and
review process. We’re happy to hear that the manuscript is now deemed suitable for publication
after the edits.

The two technical corrections to the manuscript have been done according to the guidance
received. We also updated the figures to be of production-ready quality and resolution without
changing their content. We also removed full second and third names from the author list in the
manuscript pdf file so that the author list follows a consistent format.

Please let us know if something is unclear or we have misunderstood something.

Kind regards,
Ilkka Matero and Hanne Christiansen



